
Georgia Fiscal Management Council 
2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive 

Suite 707, West Tower 

Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
 

The Executive Board of the Georgia Fiscal Management Council met November 30, 2023 via virtual 

meeting with Zoom. President Peter Adams called the meeting to order.  

 

Old Business: 

Minutes:   Minutes from the October Executive Board Meeting were distributed and approved as read. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  President Peter Adams reported for Treasurer Chad DaBella. The Treasurer’s Report 

dated September 30, 2023 was distributed and approved. 

 

Membership Committee: Barbara Kaumeyer from DCH reported to the Council. New membership 

applications were received from the following individuals: Kenneth Davidson, Kathleen Brown, Stacy 

Richards, and Bella Park from DBHDD. The new membership applications were approved. Please be sure 

to update your profile on the website, if you change agencies. 

 

Program/Professional Development:  David Lakly from CVIOG reported to the Council. If you have any 

ideas for speakers or topics, please let David know.  David made a motion to create the Certification 

Subcommittee. The Council approved the motion. If you would like to participate, please contact David. He 

would like to meet in January 2024.  

 

Meetings and Events: President Peter Adams reported to the Council. The annual training conference will 

be held at Jekyll Island in October 2024.  

 

Sponsorship Committee: President Peter Adams reported for Kenley Finlayson. Kenley has produced a 

new form for the 2024 conference. He plans to send it out after the holidays. 

 

Newsletter: President Peter Adams presented for Carla Morris. If you have any ideas for the “Spotlight” 

section of the newsletter, please contact Carla. 

 

Scholarship: Teresa Loggins from DCS reported to the Council. Please share any Georgia college contacts 

you may have with Teresa.  The Scholarship Review Committee met in October.  The new guidelines will 

be available in January. Some of the guideline changes will include eligibility, scholarship amounts, and 

the time frame for applications.  

 

Website: No Report. 

 

General/New Business:  Brent Churchwell from SBEO presented. 

 

There being no further business, the motion was made to adjourn. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

______________________________ 

Peter Adams 

President 

 

________________________________ 

Alicia Hautala 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


